Minutes of Stewardship Commission
St Brendan Catholic Parish

September 27, 2014

Present- Bill Nash (chairperson), Julie Spencer (co-chairperson), Ed Spencer, Marie Hedden, Mark Patterson, Deacon Jose Blakeley, John Phillips (staff ), Chris Guitterez (Pastoral Council rep)

New members discerning onto commission- Carlos Villalobos, Jo Hanson, and Bob Walsh.

Began with prayer led by Bill. Check in of members around the table. Welcome to newcomers.
MINUTES of August meeting approved and Marie will get the past corrected minutes to Jose to be posted on the parish website before next meeting.
DISCERNMENT DAY REVIEWED. One new member attended the discernment day (Bob Walsh) Others not able to attend.  Day included brief sharing on why people are not coming forward to participate in leadership? Process of making personal invitations to serve on the commission was emphasized. (verses impersonal letters received at the last minute)

ALL PARISH PICNIC REVIEWED. Focus was on simplicity and lowered cost by having potluck supplemented by hamburgers and hot dogs served by Knights of Columbus. Those who attended enjoyed it. Attendance was better this year. Activities included face painting, climbing wall, snow cones and field games. Good weather and food. Ended at half time of Seahawks game that was played on big screen. More than enough help came forward in the end and Tom Gray volunteered to organize again for next year. The one Sunday bilingual mass went well. Music was well received. 
Future planning is now possible. Last minute planning is stressful. Jose suggested next year could include all parish groups in participating in some fashion to make it more parish wide event. Chris was asked to take this idea to Pastoral Council- to send liaisons out as soon as possible to make a request of each council and commission to nominate a representative for the parish picnic planning process. Set the date now (John.)  Mark will talk to Tom Gray about this plan. Thanks to Tom written in bulletin by John.
BATHROOM REMODEL. Last few items almost done- mirror for nursery and baby changing stations. Remodel team/Volunteer appreciation dinner planned for tonight. It was a great success with amazing authentic Mexican food! Parish wide volunteer appreciation dinner moved to May 9th.
CALENDAR ITEMS FOR STEWARDSHIP COMMISSION

October 25- Stewardship meeting- Fr. Jim will attend & Newcomer Social after 5pm mass in the narthex.

November weekends- Stewardship of Treasure- Pledge drive. Speaker scheduled for November 15-16, with follow up and thank you on following weekends. Discussion on what speaker’s message should be and whom to discern/ invite. ASK “what do we receive and give to our parish?” How do we educate the parish on the financial situation- what the costs are to run the parish. Use the bulletin and website to communicate message. Bill attended presentation for stewardship leadership yesterday. Help speaker to formulate message. Need names by October 10th. Since this meeting John has invited Tony Partington of the Finance Council to speak. 
December 27th- Stewardship meeting- reschedule due to holidays?

February -Weekend to be determined for Ministry Fair and Time and Talent presentation.

April 25-26 and May 2-3 –Annual Catholic Appeal drive, speaker needed.

PARISH WEBSITE- Ongoing issues over lack of improvement. This is Linda Haptonstal’s area as parish staff. Commission voiced concerns over continued delays, not user friendly or attractive. It is being run by the same company for 2 years or more. Can we ask for help from volunteers in community who have these skills? Dianne Osmolowski has agreed to post approved minutes from last year on website (need to be sent forward by secretary Marie) To keep the parish up to date need a new photo posted also.
NEXT MEETING AGENDA ITEMS –

Status of Hispanic Ministry evaluation & Plan 
and Chapter 14 of book “Rebuilt” led by Jose.

DISCERNMENT OF NEW MEMBERS- Jo, Bob and Carlos shared what brought them to commission and what talents/gifts they bring. Copies of “Many Gifts, One Spirit” consultative leadership process guidelines given to each. All discerned onto the commission- YAY!! Jose shared his vision for his involvement as Deacon. He aims to energize the work of the Holy Spirit through the work of the Stewardship commission.

Annual Catholic Appeal- John reported that for 2014 the goal is $156,645. Pledges total $153,320. Behind by -$3,000. Getting close to goal with $121,000 collected. Need $35,000 by end of April or the difference comes from parish’s budget. 2014 Rebate was to go towards vestments and altar supplies. Revisited past rebate projects. 2012 was the bathroom remodel- now completed with money left over. 2013 was for a new sound system which has received 2 bids so far -from $30,000 to $39,000 which seem low as compared to neighboring parishes that spent much more. What will actually be done to improve sound? We have $16,000 left over from the bathroom project and we have $13,403 from rebate of 2013. Do we have any parishioners with skills in this area that could be utilized? Mark knows someone who is a sound engineer, design consultant. Other parishes have spent $90,000 to 100,000. Could we ask the Facilities commission for a professional evaluation?  Linda has spoken of consulting with the choir leaders on the sound system issues. Ed will compose a letter to Fr. Jim and the Facilities commission (Mickie Walsh) asking “How can we help?”
John will run an item in the bulletin to secure parish approve for redirecting funds left over from 2012 into sound system improvement.

NEW PRIEST—PAROCHIAL VICAR coming to us in October. Fr. Ron Knutsen from Aberdeen.
 Fr. Peter from Ghana who has been with us for 3 months will be assigned to Aberdeen. 
To be determined what Fr. Ron’s role will involve.

New leaders Bill and Julie had a fruitful meeting with Fr. Jim. Report sent separately (attach?) One correction to report. The Stewardship as a Parish (tithing as a community) Committee has already had its funding cut/eliminated due to budget cutbacks. Fr. seemed unaware of this.    This commission is disappointed with that decision.
10/8/14 submitted

Marie Hedden

